

601 N. Moapa Valley Boulevard * Post Office Box 257 Logandale, Nevada * 89021 Telephone (702) 397-6893 * Facsimile (702) 397-6894

To: Chairman Kelby Robison, & MVWD Board of Directors

From: Lon Dalley, Assistant General Manager

Date: July 29, 2025

Subject: Vehicle Disposal

Background

During the July Board Meeting, Directors approved the sale of multiple District vehicles and equipment. The two 2017 GMC 2500 vehicles included in that sale, were to continue to be operated by District personnel until the arrival of the replacement vehicles. One of the 2017 GMC 2500 Truck #2172 - VIN #1GT12REY3HF216502 was taken to the Dealer service department for seatbelt issues. The truck had developed a ticking and other abnormal sounds and personnel asked the Dealer to investigate the newly developed sounds. Upon doing so, the Dealer service department diagnosed a bad air intake valve and recommended very costly repairs. Upon much discussion and back and forth with the Dealer service department and Dealer management, MVWD personnel decided not to have any repairs performed and instead received a quote from a third party for the value of the vehicle "as-is". The quote came in at \$3,000 - \$4,000. The Dealer had no interest in purchasing the vehicle and to honor the sale of the vehicle to the bid winner, Staff recommends the continued sale of the vehicle to the awarded bidder of said vehicle at the buyer's risk at a cost of \$3,500.00.

Previous Sale Amount - \$17,200.00 New Sale Amount - \$3,500.00

Suggested Motion

Move to approve the adjusted price for the sale of the 2017 GMC 2500 Truck #2172 - VIN #1GT12REY3HF216502 in "as-is" condition to the previous awarded bidder for \$3,500.00.